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P.O. Box 61 

St. Paul, Oregon 97137 


2022 Softball Registration Information

 


SOFTBALL 


All of us at SPYSO hope this email finds everyone well, warm, and safe. Going into the 2022 Softball season 
there will be some challenges ahead, but together we can all make this season a successful one. Some of the 
new protocols that are ever changing are as follows:  Add Covid info signs at each complex, disinfect every 
surface in dugouts before and after each game and practice, as well as every player / coach needs to wear a 
face mask at all times.  These protocols are fluid & will be updated as the season gets closer. We will do 
whatever we can to make this season a successful one. We are all in this together!


Softball registration will be handled through SPYSO. Softball is for ages 6 through 14. We are hoping 8u will 
be playing in a local league (Woodburn area), more information will be coming on that. Our 10u, 12u and 14u 
will continue to be part of the CCGSA (Clackamas County Girls Softball Association).  If you have not played 
softball through SPYSO previously we would need to receive a copy of your birth certificate (this would include 
those who were in Tball 2 years ago as those birth certificates went directly to Newberg). We will contact any 
parents if we cannot find a birth certificate on file for your child. Forms and money can be either mailed to 
SPYSO (address on form) or delivered to the St. Paul Elementary office or the Parochial School office. 


 Registrations are due by Friday March 4th, 2022. 


Fees for softball are as follows: 8u – $80, 10u, 12u & 14u - $120 *Age as of December 31, 2020.  
Family discount - $40 discount for each additional player (examples: an 8u + 10u player that would 
be $120 +$40; two 12u players $120 + $85; two 8u players $80 + $40).  

All fees will be refunded if we don’t have a season.


If you are wishing to coach (assistant or even volunteering at practices) please let Kjerstine Vachter know, or 
make sure to fill out the coaching/volunteer spot on the registration form. All those working with children will 
need a background check. 8u will be handled through SPYSO and a Criminal Background Check form can be 
emailed to you upon request. 10u, 12u & 14u background checks will be handled through USA Softball per 
their rules. 


Kjerstine Vachter is the contact for softball registration and her information is: 

kjerstine@hotmail.com or 541-231-9008


SPYSO Board Members: 

Eric McKillip, President 


Josh Perdue, Vice President 

Ryan Schott, Secretary 


Tori Wolf, Treasurer 

John Fogel, Baseball Rep/Newberg Rep 


Reed Godfrey, Baseball Rep/Newberg Rep

Kjerstine Vachter, Softball Rep 


Liz Davidson, Softball Rep
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